

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

OCT 17 2022

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. <u>410</u>, s. 2022

SETTLEMENT OF PHILHEALTH ARREARS OF DEPED-BATAAN PERSONNEL FROM JANUARY TO MAY 2022

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chiefs of Division, CID & SGOD
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Elementary and Secondary School Principals
All Others Concerned

- Pursuant to Memorandum OUF-2022-0455 with subject "Directives on the Settlement of PhilHealth Arrears of DepED Personnel Nationwide from January to May 2022, this Office announce the implementation of the increase of PhilHealth premium of DepEd employee for year 2022. As per PhilHealth Advisory No. 2022-0010, all members and employers must be guided with the following:
 - a. Effective January 2022, the monthly rate of PhilHealth premium per member is 4.0%, with an income floor of P10,000.00 and income ceiling of P80,000.00 to be paid equally by the employee and the employer (i.e. 2% by the member and 2% per member by the employer per month, from the former 1.5% each per month);
 - The adjusted premium rate shall take effect in the PhilHealth's Electronic Premium Remittance System (EPRS) and the PhilHealth Member Portal starting month of June 2022; and
 - c. The settlement of 1% monthly differential payments/remittances (0.5% for employees and 0.5% for employer) for January to May 2022 shall be until December 31, 2022.
- 2. However, the Central Office instructed all concerned, using APDS Code 0009, to deduct the five (5) months PhilHealth arrears of DepEd Employees from the November 2022 payroll, ranging from P 312.90 to P 3,500.00 depending on their monthly basic salary. The month of November 2022 has been chosen, in time for the release of the year-end bonus, so that DepEd employees will be







Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION III
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

less burdened with their other monthly financial obligations. Please be reminded that the deduction of PhilHealth arrears from the year-end bonus is not allowed under the existing accounting and COA rules. Regular payroll by December 2022 will resume without the PhilHealth arrears.

3. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ROLAND M. FRONDA, EdD, CESO VI Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Officer-in-Charge
Schools Division Superintendent

WILLIAM RODERICK R. FALLORIN Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

51/AD8



